SAN DIEGO CONTINUING EDUCATION

EXECUTIVE GOVERNANCE COUNCIL
April 13, 2016 – ECC Room 121
2:00 p.m.

Carlos Turner Cortez Chair

Members Present:

1. Carlos Turner Cortez, President, Continuing Education

2. Marjorie Seeger-Price, Interim Vice President, Instruction 

3. Cynthia Rico, Interim Vice President, Student Services

4. Gabe Bakit, Acting  Vice President, Administrative Services
5. Richard Weinroth, President Academic Senate

6. Ingrid Greenberg, Vice President, Academic Senate

7. Marie Doerner, Chair of Program Chairs, Academic Senate 

8. Neill Kovrig, President Classified Senate

9. Mary LeDuc, Vice President, Classified Senate
Members Absent: 

1. Rita Avila, Past President, Classified Senate
Guests:  Michelle Fischthal, Ranessa Ashton
President Turner Cortez introduced new Interim Vice President Marjorie Seeger Price.
Approval of Agenda

Agenda approved as submitted without objection
Approval of Minutes

Minutes of March 9, approved with corrections MSP/Kovrig/LeDuc
Academic Senate Update
Academic Senate President Richard Weinroth reported on the following:
· The Academic Senate is currently reviewing evaluations for adjunct faculty and looking at the instrument used by the colleges. CE is also looking at ways in which to streamline the process. AS President Weinroth met with Jim Mahler, and Jim suggested picking an existing issue in the process and use the language that already applies to the credit colleges and apply that to noncredit. It was also mentioned that as part of the evaluation, instructors will provide a curriculum vitea and syllabus as appropriate. Jim Mahler also suggested to AS President Weinroth that a side letter agreement could be created so CE wouldn’t have to wait for the next CBA.  Interim Vice President Seeger-Price will work with Jim Mahler and Human Resources to create such a letter.  
· Also under discussion are contract faculty evaluations. Contract faculty has expressed interest in moving toward using the one page form used by credit faculty, instead of the five page form currently used by CE.
· It was announced that Academic Senate elections are in process for Secretary, Vice President, and Treasurer. The candidates will be announced on Friday.
Classified Senate Update

Classified Senate President Neill Kovrig reported on the following:

· The next Classified Senate meeting is scheduled for April 26. It was also announced that Classified Senate elections are coming up shortly.
Shared Governance Manual Review
After a brief discussion about the proposed shared governance structure it was decided that the following recommendation would be taken to the Academic Senate for review and brought back to EGC.
Recommendation: Under the new Administrative/Operations structure add the caveat: All planning documents from each committee shall be vetted through the various shared governance committees (Budget, Facilities, Professional Development, Safety and Technology committees.)  It was noted that an integrated planning structure created through the strategic plan will outline this process and will be forthcoming. This will assist with timely planning.
It was noted that the implementation of the proposed Administrative/Operations structure would create more transparency within the shared governance structure.
It was also agreed to add an Enrollment Management Committee to the proposed revised shared governance structure.
San Diego Promise
Interim Vice President of Student Services reported she sent out an email providing an update of the San Diego Promise, describing Continuing Education’s participation in the program and the CE application. It is the goal to have all 25 students selected by May 20th, so the students can complete the student priority enrollment processes at the college campuses.  The requirements of students entering the program are:

· They must be enrolled full time (12 units)
· They must be in continuous enrollment for the academic year

· They must fill out the FATSA  and accept all 
· Students must have a high school diploma (or equivalency) or will have earned it by June 30, 2016
· They are asked to complete 8 hours of community service.  It is hoped that these hours will be volunteer ambassador hours for CE.  (It was noted that inviting these students to a CE flex activity to share what was helpful and assisted them achieving success during the first semester would be beneficial to the program.)
Accreditation
Interim Vice President Seeger-Price reported she attended a two-hour meeting with Dean Pongsrikul. Ms. Seeger-Price commented on the enormous amount of work that is underway. She will now be overseeing the project and will facilitate having  information sent to the accreditation author, Magdalena Kwiatkowski.  

PIO Ranessa Ashton reported she met with Ms. Kwiatkowski about having the draft self-study put on-line for input. Ms. Ashton stated the target date for the document to be available on-line is by the end of the week.   

Strategic Plan
Dean Michelle Fischthal reported the first draft of the strategic plan will go out to the steering committee lead authors on Monday to solicit feedback. A meeting will be scheduled the following week, date and time to be determined.  

WIOA Youth Grant
President Turner Cortez announced CE was awarded the WIOA Youth Grant.  The Workforce Partnership’s final approval process will conclude at the end of the month and acceptance of the grant will go to our Board of Trustees in May.   Positions for this grant include a director, project coordinator, case manager and workforce person.  CE will dedicate a counselor to work with these students. 

Hiring Updates
 It was announced that second interviews for the Interim Vice President of Administrative Services and the Special Project Manager positions were scheduled with the president on Friday.
Many positions are moving forward: the AEBG positions have been submitted as a Board of Trustee agenda item for tomorrow’s meeting; a Student Services Supervisor position is moving forward with SSSP funds.

Acting Vice President of Administrative Services Gabe Bakit announced that an agenda item to upgrade a clerical position at Mid-City has been submitted to the Board of Trustees for May 12.

An email to all faculty is forthcoming from Interim Vice President Seeger-Price and Interim Vice President Cynthia Rico about faculty non classroom release assignments. 

Events
The following is a list of upcoming and future events by Month:
· April 14 Remaining spring campus visit: Cesar Chavez Campus
· April 20 (4:00p) Scholarship Awards Event at City College Saville Theater

· April 28 (1:00-3:00 p.m. Faculty Appreciation Event at ECC

· April 29 ( 10:00 – 2:00) Manager’s Retreat
· May 9-12 Classified Appreciation Week 

· May 26 (2:30p) Commencement Rehearsal

· May 27 (5:00p) Commencement 
· June 8 40th ECC Anniversary (10:00 – 2:00 p.m.)

· June 11 Architects Presentation at Cesar Chavez Campus
· July 16 (10:00a) Pride Parade 

Round Table

Michelle was asked to hold a meeting with Dean Jane Signaigo-Cox, and Esther Matthew to review the program discontinuance process and/or procedure.
President Turner Cortez shared the proposal “CE Promise/Guarantee” which would prioritize students who participated in the CE San Diego Promise program for transition to college.

Vice President Cynthia was requested to schedule a meeting with Dean Lorie Crosby-Howell and the three CE faculty who sit on the district’s BSI committee to discuss the division of credit and noncredit basic skills curriculum.
Meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m.
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